[image: image1]
[image: image2.jpg]




At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 30th March 2010, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)



Mr   D Atherley (Deputy Mayor) 



Mrs C Allaway-Martin



Mr   C Elsmore




Mr   C Howell




Mrs J Morgan



Mr   R Phelps



Mr   M Weston
Also Present:

District Councillors


Denis Riley
Gloucestershire Constabulary
WPC Julie Evans






PCSO Jenny Mansfield

PUBLIC FORUM

As no members of the public were present, the Public Forum closed at 7.01pm.

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Kay, Lusty and Thorne and County Councillor Hale.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

The Clerk said that she wished to declare an interest in item 208 as she was Secretary of the Coleford Business Association and trustee of Artspace.
202.  MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON  23rd FEBRUARY 2010
It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 23rd February 2010 be accepted and signed by the Mayor.
Proposed:  Cllr Phelps


Seconded:  Cllr Allaway-Martin

The proposal was accepted unanimously.
203.  MATTERS ARISING

The Mayor said that she had been disappointed with the reply from the Health Centre.

The Clerk reported that she had had the Community Centre paintings valued and had been told that they did have some historic value.  A full valuation report was expected soon.  Once it is received, the matter will be referred back to the Amenities Committee. 
204.  POLICE REPORT

WPC Evans said that there had been a spate of theft of lead from buildings in the area, notably Newland Church and the Coleford Cinema.
An ASBO initiative was continuing in Coleford and was meeting with some success.

New alcohol regulations appeared to be on target for introduction on 17th April.

WPC Evans said the Police were planning to hold an Open Day at the Police Station.  The Mayor suggested that perhaps this could be tied in with the Family Fun Day event scheduled for 24th July.

The Clerk thanked PCSO Mansfield for her help in dealing with recent parking problems outside the Town Council offices.

Cllr Phelps said that he had seen increasing numbers of children entering the Red Lion with their parents.  WPC Evans said she would follow this up.

Cllr Howell said he had recently seen a number of motor cycles without registration numbers and riders without helmets.  WPC Evans said that she was aware of this problem and measures were being taken to tackle it.

Cllr Atherley said he had observed cyclists ignoring normal road regulations, especially at traffic lights.  WPC Evans said the police now have powers to issue fixed penalty tickets and would endeavour to do so whenever offenders were seen.  

205.  TO CO-OPT A NEW COUNCILLOR
Members noted that Mr Roger Drury had applied for the vacancy on the Council.  As he was the only applicant it was agreed that he should be co-opted and he was welcomed and invited to join the Council for the remainder of the meeting.
206. REPRESENTATIVES FOR THE HALLS CHARITY COMMITTEE AND THE 

 BELLS CHARITY COMMITTEE.
It was proposed not to fill these vacancies until after the May elections after which all Council representatives would be due to be re-appointed as necessary.

Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley



The proposal was accepted unanimously.

207.  CEMETERY LAND – ENVIRONMENT AGENCY REPORT
Members noted the objections raised by the Environment Agency.  It was agreed that the Clerk should obtain quotes for the cost of the risk assessment on the proposed cemetery site and that the matter should then be referred back to the Burial Committee for further consideration.  The Planning application should be withdrawn for the time being.

208.  COLEFORD BUSINESS ASSOCIATION, REQUEST FOR TOWN MAPS
The Clerk said the Coleford Business Association had requested an informative town maps and signage for businesses in the town to help visitors to find services.
After discussion, Members agreed that this would be a good idea and that it should be referred to the Amenities Committee for further consideration.

209.  AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the meeting held on 9th March 2010.  The Mayor said that there had been a very good response to the skateboard meeting. Questionnaire for the youth shelter had been completed and the Clerk was collating the responses.  It was proposed that the recommendations in the report be accepted.


Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Howell



The proposal was accepted unanimously.

Members noted the report of the meeting held on 23rd March and it was proposed that the recommendations in the report be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley



The proposal was accepted unanimously.

210.  FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the meeting held on 23rd March.  Commenting on the recommendation that current arrangements for meeting dates should be maintained, Cllr Howell said there was a need to ensure enough time was allocated for back to back meetings.  This was agreed and it was proposed that the report should be accepted.


Proposed:  Cllr Weston

Seconded:  Cllr Howell



The proposal was accepted unanimously.

211.  BURIAL COMMITTEE
Members noted the report of the meeting held on 9th March. After discussion it was agreed to introduce a cross-Council working party to examine the report from the Memorial Safety Company and then report back to the full Council.  It was also agreed to commence a rolling programme of headstone testing.  It was proposed that the Burial Committee report and recommendations should be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr Merrikin

Seconded:  Cllr Morgan



The proposal was accepted unanimously.

212.  PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
Members noted the report of the meeting held on 23 March.  The Clerk said that the Town Council would receive a grant of £1,000 from the County Council to aid setting up an Emergency Plan.  It was proposed that the report be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Howell



The proposal was accepted unanimously.

213.  PLANNING COMMITTEE


Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee.
214.  MEMBERS REPORTS

The Mayor said she had attended a mock trial event involving young students at the Magistrates’ Court.  This had proved to be very entertaining.  She had also attended an “Engaging with Youth” event at the Enterprise Centre.  While attending the Mayor’s Ball at Ross-on-Wye she had had the opportunity to speak to other Mayors in nearby areas.  This had proved to be a very useful discussion opportunity.  It was clear that partnership working would become increasingly important.
Cllr Howell said he had attended a District Council Standards sub-Committee on 4th March.  He had also attended the Court Day event and the meeting with skateboarders.

Cllr Elsmore said that the District Council Tax bills for 2010/11 incorrectly showed the Town Council precept had increased by 2.7% when in fact the correct figure was 2.5%.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the District Council.

Cllr Elsmore also suggested that a letter be sent to Welsh Water to ask when money will be allocated to deal with flooding problems in Coleford.  It was agreed that the Clerk should send a letter.

Cllr Elsmore said that he would be attending an Area Health Authority meeting on 6th April and asked that Councillors send him any questions by email that they would like him to put to the meeting.

Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended the skateboarders meeting on 13th March and felt that it had been held in a very positive manner.  

Cllr Phelps had also attended the skateboarders meeting and had been impressed by the presentations made.  He also commented on the number of potholes that had been patched up around Coleford.  Many of these were wearing out already and it seemed as if the repairs were a waste of resources.  A longer lasting solution was clearly needed.
The Clerk reported that she had attended a meeting at the District Council 
with other Forest Clerks.  The clear message was that the District Council was facing considerable budget cuts
215.  DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS
Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended a “Fair Horizons” meeting organised by the Together Trust on 3rd March.  She had also attended a meeting of the County Council Scrutiny Committee looking at community safety matters. 
On 17th March she had attended a District Council Licensing 
Committee meeting and on 24th March had attended a meeting which discussed the Local Government Royal Commission.  She handed in documents relating to the Royal Commission for other Councillors to see.
Cllr Riley said that the new alcohol regulations for Coleford would be advertised in The Forester this week.  He said that he had raised the matter of providing a youth shelter with the District Council.  He said the District Council were also aware of the need to relocate the recycling bins in Coleford and sites were being looked at.  

On 10th March the District Council had held a discussion on problems associated with an aging population.  All the presentations made at the meeting were being collated and would appear on the District Council’s website.

216.  TO NOTE CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the correspondence received by the Council during the month of March 2010.
217.  PAYMENTS

Members noted the payments made during the period 24th February to 31st March 2010 and it was proposed that they be approved. 

 

Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Morgan


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

218.  CASH PAYMENTS

There list of cash payments was not available and the Clerk said she would circulate them the next morning. 
219.   MONTHLY RECEIPTS

The Clerk said that the figures for monthly receipts would be circulated at a later date.
220.  MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES
Members noted the budget figures for March 2010.
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